Fitts, Mark E <Mark.Fitts@bp.com>

Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov
10/28/2013 12:58:21 PM

RE: Follow Ups

Katherine - Thanks for the help. We definitely would like to have Governor Haley visit the site
sometime in the near future if possible. Hope Lanier is working on the meeting with Commerce
Department and | will let you know if we need any help.

Mark

From: Veldran, Katherine [mailto:KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov]
Sent: Monday, October 28, 2013 10:36 AM

To: Fitts, Mark E

Subject: Follow Ups

Mark,

Please let me know if you need any assistance in scheduling a meeting with Secretary Hitt.
| have put in the request for Governor Haley to do a site visit the Cooper River Plant.

Thank you,
Katherine

Katherine F. Veldran

Director of Legislative Affairs | Office of Governor Nikki Haley
0:803-734-5124 | C: 803-767-7583
KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov
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